
 
 
 
Dear Harper College Community,  
 

 
The fall semester is off to a great and busy start. We welcomed our first cohort of Promise Scholars. What an 
impressive group! As compared to non-Promise students beginning at Harper, this group earned four more 
hours of college credit, had an average high school GPA of 3.35, as compared to 2.75 for non-Promise 
students, and completed more than 72,740 hours of service.  
 
The strategic planning process has been launched with our 
first dialogue session, which focused on Professional Growth 
and Service. More than 185 people attended the session, 
which included a panel discussion and questions from 
attendees. There were several comments that resonated with 
me, including the need to curate online programs that are 
readily available for employees. It was clear from the 
discussion that it is imperative that all staff and faculty 
complete meaningful professional development that keeps us 
relevant in the changing world around us. A white paper 
summarizing the key points of the discussion and questions will be distributed soon. I urge everyone who 
attended to complete the feedback form, and for those who could not, the session was recorded and available 
for viewing and providing feedback and thoughts. For more information please visit the strategic planning 
website. 
 
We just completed the residential experience for our newest Harper Leadership Institute (HLI) cohort. This was 
an amazing way for the attendees to immerse themselves in learning about higher education in general and 
community colleges, specifically. The participants had the opportunity to hear from noted national and regional 
leaders. I look forward to their continued work and final projects, which serve as a capstone for this experience. 
 
I also held my first campus-wide listening session and was pleased with the thoughtful questions and 
comments. There are several more planned, all focused on timeframes where all employees, including those 
who work swing and late-night shifts, have the opportunity to attend. We are capturing notes and looking at 
themes from these meetings to identify common opportunities that will improve the college for all. 
 
I was pleased to attend my first Hullabaloo. What a wonderful event designed to showcase our many clubs and 
organizations, as well as local resources! Our Student Trustee, David Santafe-Zambrano, had his own table 
and used that opportunity to inform students about the role of the Board of Trustees, and the importance of 
having a student involved in our governance processes.  
 
Last month, we congratulated Dr. Brian Knetl on his new appointment as provost at Grand Rapids Community 
College. We will miss him and his dedication to Harper College. His last day at Harper is September 20. I hope 
you will join us for a farewell reception in his honor, which is scheduled for Wednesday, September 18, from 
4:00 - 5:30 p.m. in the Black Box Theatre. Dr. Knetl’s departure prompted me to make the following 
appointments: 

https://www.harpercollege.edu/leadership/planning/strategic-planning/index.php


 



 



 



 



 

https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dropbox.com%2Fs%2Fa411csk35j2nzwk%2FHarper%2520College%2520Fall%2520Open%2520House%2520Commercial.mp3%3Fdl%3D0&data=02%7C01%7Cmbarzacc%40harpercollege.edu%7C14c40ef4be6f4b1e171e08d732fdd41b%7C41791c41ffcb45e49c1d11a6b502a6d7%7C0%7C0%7C637033938077206649&sdata=0NBfgNmkF9nBJUv2oL%2FtPxxfB6DG2WksCXGjuqYeFCg%3D&reserved=0


 

https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgiphy.com%2Fharpercollege1&data=02%7C01%7Cmbarzacc%40harpercollege.edu%7C14c40ef4be6f4b1e171e08d732fdd41b%7C41791c41ffcb45e49c1d11a6b502a6d7%7C0%7C0%7C637033938077211640&sdata=eQVqTWDADjvBJSCCSNCBbwBp4gfyqnN%2BUE0uZjBbci4%3D&reserved=0


 



 



 



 

 


